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Good Afternoon, Stephanie Cabrera-Brown/Clayton City Clerk,

Please submit this email to the Clayton City Council as public comment for the January 21,
2025 City Council Meeting, item 4.b. on the Consent Calendar:  Authorize Execution and
Recordation of Noise Abatement Agreement for Oakhurst Golf Course Maintenance Activities.

Dear Clayton City Council,

Please do NOT approve the Noise Abatement Agreement for Oakhurst Golf Course
Maintenance Activities, item 4. b. on the Consent Calendar for the January 21, 2025 City
Council Meeting, until it is revised to include the first hole in the category of holes considered
closest to adjacent residences.

We have been working with the current Assistant City Manager, Interim Community
Development Director, Code Enforcement and Councilmember now Mayor and their
predecessors since February of 2024 to get the existing noise abatement agreement between
Clayton and Oakhurst Country Club revised. We thank them for their efforts. However, the
revised agreement does not include our primary request: Include the first hole in the category
of holes being closest to adjacent residences and therefore, subject to certain time
parameters and routing of maintenance traffic.

The first hole needs to be considered as part of the residential area. Our neighborhood, Diablo
Village, was not developed when the first noise abatement agreement was written, so it was
obviously not factored in. Our two-story home in particular is directly across from the first
hole of the golf course. All of our bedrooms are at the same elevation and facing the first tee
and fairway, so when the maintenance team is working, the noise wakes us up and keeps us
up. Such early, loud, frequent maintenance work was not done by previous club owners. It has
only become disruptive in the last year.

We seek a peaceful solution with your support.

Thank you,

Pamela and Brian Wiesendanger

Clayton residents, 23 years
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